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The public is reminded that criminal defendants are presumed innocent until the 

government is able to prove its charges in court beyond a reasonable doubt. 
 

Ready to Protect, Proud to Serve 

 

For Immediate Release
Date:   October 23, 2019 

Contact:  Deputy Wayne Dial 

Phone:  (630) 768-2860 

Email:   rdial@co.kendall.il.us  

              

 

Fugitive Friday Post Leads to Apprehension 

 
On October 21, 2019 at approximately 3:30 pm the Plainfield Police Department apprehended 

fugitive Scott Senter in the 13000 block of Route 59 in Plainfield, Illinois. Senter, a 28 year old 

male from the 0-50 block of Buckingham Drive in Aurora, was wanted on a total of three 

charges by three different county jurisdictions in the area. Senter was wanted on a Kendall 

County warrant for an aggravated driving under the influence. He was also wanted on a DeKalb 

County Warrant for failing to appear to court on an aggravated fleeing and eluding and lastly by 

LaSalle County for failing to appear to court on an aggravated assault on public property. Senter 

was transported to the Kendall County Jail without incident. Senter had been a fugitive since 

September 25
th

 2019. 

Senter was the subject of a fugitive Friday post on 10/04/19 which led to a tip from the public 

about his whereabouts and ultimately his arrest by Plainfield Police Department upon receiving 

this pass on information.  

The Kendall County Sheriff’s Office would like to remind citizens to call Crime Stoppers to 

report any information regarding fugitive’s whereabouts. Callers who wish to remain anonymous 

can contact the Kendall County Crime Stoppers at 630-553-5999. Or you may visit the Kendall 

County facebook “Fugitive Fridays” for the fugitive of the week.   
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